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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

April 9, 2006 Minutes

We Protect Southwest Virginia

9 April 2006
The spring quarterly meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Sunday, 9 April 2006 at the Christiansburg Fire Department with 35 members present, representing 16 member departments.
The meeting was called to order at 13:00 hours by President David Akers. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President David Akers of the Christiansburg Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance. President David Akers recognized Mr. Ronnie Black, 2nd Vice President and Mr. Dickie Atkins, Secretary of the Virginia State Firefighters Association; Mr. Jimmy Bower, District 7 Executive Committee Member, Mr. Mike Glass, District 5 Executive Committee Member and Mr. Freddie Linkous, District 4 Executive Committee Member . 
Reports:

President:

President David Akers offered the following report:

· Has been working with VFIS about the insurance thru the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association.
· Attended the Riner Volunteer Fire Department award banquet.

· Went to Newport Volunteer Fire department and spoke to the department about the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association and will be going with others officers in the association to the Giles County association meeting on 10 April-06.

· Reminded everyone about the insurance policy information and to review with your own departments.

1st Vice President:

1st Vice President Gary Akers offered the following report.
· Reported that the training held in Christiansburg, VA on 4 March was a success with 40 people in attendance.
· Thanked Mr. Mark Bowery with VFIS and the instructors for there assistance.

· We are looking into doing another training in the fall in the Abingdon area, with a training possible next spring in the Martinsville area.

· If you have any ideas for future training please contact Mr. Gary Akers.

2nd Vice President:

2nd Vice President Mike Moles offered the following report:

· Mr. Moles and Mr. Steve Hall went with President Akers to visit the members of the Newport Volunteer Fire Department.
· Mr. Moles introduced Mr. J. Mark Bowery of VFIS to present a short program about the insurance program that was discussed at the September meeting.
· The plan would be set under the name of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association.

· This will be a 24/7 plan.

· In the event of a LODD the death benefit would double.

· Mr. Moles welcomed Saltville and Ivanhoe Fire Departments.
· Mr. Moles asked that the association to vote for VFIS to price the non-reduction plan in the June meeting. ( The non-reduction plan WOULD NOT decrease the benefits after a member reaches age 70)
Treasure:

Treasure Vickey McCraw offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Kenny Hancock and Seconded by Mr. Steve Hall to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:

Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Minutes for the January meeting had been sent out.

· Dues notices and applications where sent out in January.
Chaplin:

Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Kenny attended the visitations for Mr. Mike Moles mother.
· Kenny advised the he will try to attend as many services for the members of the association that he can. Please notify him if the is a death in the association and he will try to attend.

Sgt. At Arms:

No Report

Historian:

Historian Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· Advised that Mr. Jim Watson of the Abingdon Fire Department passed away in October of 2005 and his wife passed away last month.
· Welcomed Saltville.

Executive Committee:

Chairman Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· The executive Committee will meet on Friday night before the social at the Christiansburg Fire Department.

Legislative Committee:

The chairman of the legislative committee was not present but Mr. Dickie Atkins of the Virginia State Firefighters Association offered the following report:
· The state lost the battle over the “Bingo Bill”, record keeping will be critical.
· The dealers bill was defeated in the legislature.
Membership Committee:

Mr. Steve Hall of the Membership Committee offered the following report:

· Steve reported on the status of the membership.

· There are 80 members at the present time with an additional 4 associate members.
· The membership is on the rise, 60 members in 2004.

· Steve asked that members talk to other members in there area.

Training Committee:

Roy Redd of the Training Committee offered the following report:

· The Southwest school held in Christiansburg was well attended.
· The Spring school in Pulaski will be held in Pulaski 20 & 21 of May, most classes will be held at the Pulaski County High School.
· Mr. Dennis Price of the Department of Fire Programs will be holding 3 “town hall” style meetings for the Instructors in Abingdon, Wise County and Dublin. Contact the Department of Fire Programs Division 4 office for dates and details.

Welfare Committee:

· The Fire Chief from Wytheville suffered a heart attack last month..
· Contact Chaplin Kenny Hancock if you know of someone that is sick or has passed away..
By-laws Committee:

No Report

Rules and Contest Committee:

Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offer the following report:
· There are a few changes in the wording for the contest. These changes where reviewed, discussed and the 2nd vote on the changes where approved.
· The revisions will be reviewed and voted on at the June meeting.
· The only change to the contest at this meeting was the issue of Velcro and zippers being used in a contest.

· Mr. Mike Moles suggested to do 12” of zipper and Velcro.

· Mr. Martin Keffer suggested that we run this event this year as a test.

· President Akers suggested that this event be run as a non-trophy event.

· There was great deal of discussion about this topic.
· Mr. Robbie Cecil suggested that we run both the traditional dressing events and the zipper coat event as trophy events.

· Mr. Mike Stevens made the following motion: (Amendment to item # 6)
“Run the Velcro and zipper coats as a separate contest with trophies, provided this year only, by the Southwest Association. The Rules and Contest committee will set the rules and penalties for the contest”      The motion was seconded by Mr. Kenny Hancock. The motion was voted on and passed.

Ways and Means Committee:

No Report

Web Page Committee:

· Any upcoming events please contact me for posting on the web site.
· The association will be selling ads for the website to help generate income for the association.
Scholarship Committee:

President Akers offered the following report:

· David asked for volunteers to set up this committee. Please contact David if you are interested.

Old Business
None
New Business
Mr. Dickie Atkins, Secretary of the Virginia State Firefighters Association.

· The VSFA has raised the LODD benefit to $10,000 for its members.

· The VSFA convention will be held in Hampton, Va., 8-12 August, 2006.

· The registration for the VSFA convention is $25.00 per person.

· The training at the VSFA Convention will be on Thursday and Friday, 10 & 11 August.

· The November Executive Committee meeting for the Virginia State Firefighters Association will be held somewhere in Southwest Virginia.
Other New Business
· Mr. Ronnie Black from Covington Fire Department asked if the association would be willing to expand its boundaries of the Southwest to include the counties of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge.
· Mr. Kenny Hancock made the motion to accept the counties and it was seconded by Mr. Bill Harris. The counties will be contacted to verify that they can not be part of another association closer to there area. This motion needs to be voted on 3 times, the 1st reading and vote was held at this meeting. The motion carried.
· President Akers called for life member nominations.

· President Akers asked the membership for a motion to purchase a laptop for the use by the Secretary and to be used for other association needs. The motion was made by Mr. Roy Redd and seconded by Mrs. Vicky McCraw. Motion carried.
· The Secretary will research the cost and find what will work best for the association.

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. Meeting was adjourned at 15:35.

Thanks to the members of the Christiansburg Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.
The next meeting will be Saturday, June 17, 2006 at Christiansburg Fire Department in Christiansburg, VA. at 9:00 am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary
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